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January 2023 
Dear Supporting Churches, 

ANDY & DANYELL 
Lahmann Missionaries to the Navajo Nation 

We pray that 2023 ministry is off to a good start of ministry . We are excited about the 
direction that the Lord has given us for this upcoming year, and all of the many pieces 

that He has placed together. As we look back over our time serving on the 
Reservation God has been so, so good to us. We have seen countless soul receive 
Christ as their personal savior, and we have been able to disciple many believer as 
they have grown in God’s word and minister to them as they have walked through 

life’s trials. We are looking forward to continuing to minister at Mexican Water Baptist 
Church this upcoming year, and are praying for continued growth among our church 

family. We also have a burden to continue reaching the community of Mexican Water. 
This year we have several church activities planned to minister to our church family. 
Our first church fellowship will be in the month of February as we are able to once 

again have our Friendship Banquet after having to cancel due to Covid Re- strictions 
for the past several years. 

During the month of March we have a groups from the C.L.A.I.M.S Ministry, and Bro. 
Tackett, to help us remodel our church fellowship area. Often during our outreach 

events we do not have enough seating area in the Fellowship Hall, and expansion of 
this area will be a wonderful blessing. The mission team will generously donate their 

time to help with this task. 
We are excited for a new supporting church to join us this summer to bring a college 
and career group out to help us with a Back Yard Bible Club. The dates worked out 

that we are hopeful to catch the community kids on their short summer break in 
between summer school, and the new school year. 

As we look forward to 2023 the Lord has burdened our hearts to continue to grow and 
minister in the Narrow Path Ministry. This mission work that the Lord laid upon our 

hearts several years ago allows an opportunity to minister to pastors and layman as 
they travel to SW Colorado for a Big Game Hunt. These men are encouraged to set 
their cell phones aside and allow the Lord the opportunity to speak to their hearts in 
the Col- orado Back Country. The 2023 fall seasons are FULL and so is the 2023 

Summer young men’s backcountry trip. If you are interested in joining us in the 2024 

https://mailchi.mp/25e4120316b2/rhydkiephc?e=cd6e21027f


hunting season or for the 2024 young men’s back country trip please reach out to Bro. 
Andy as these fill up quickly and are a first come basis. As we seek to grow this 

ministry we will be making changes to accommodate the growth and have found it 
necessary to make a few changes. Prayerfully 2024 summer will allow us the 

opportunity to host several back country trips. Several churches have requested Bro. 
Andy to speak at their Outdoorsmen’s Banquets, he enjoys these opportunities and is 

looking forward to travel for these trips this year. 
The Lord has provided us with a new partnering church in the month of December.The 

Lord has been generous to continue to supply our needs, and give Bro. Andy the 
opportunity to share the mission work several more times in the months of February 
and March. During the past few months Bro Andy has been able to cut some of his 

hours at his wage job, and focus on the ministry needs. 
We know that this year will bring about change in our family and ministry as our 

daughter Emma will graduate in May and has plans to attend Texas Independent 
Baptist College in August. Trenton, Austin and Emma have been a huge part of our 

ministry and tremendous help throughout our past eleven years serving on the 
Reservation. Emma and both boys are now at Texas it leaves a void in the ministry 

and we are praying that the Lord will provide labors to help fill the areas of need. It is 
our prayer that God will bring a man or family ministry partner to come along side of us 

and help with the mission work on the reservation. If you know of someone with a 
burden to reach the Navajo Nation please have them call Bro. Andy so he can share 

the details of what we are looking for in a mission partner. 
If you have not yet visited our website please do so. We will share our news letters, 

mission trip opportunities, Narrow Path Backpacking trips; you can also send support 
via the webpage and sign up to receive our news letters. Scan the QR code at the 

bottom of our News Letter to re- ceive our updates or visit our page at: 
www.lahmannfamilymissions.com 

PLEASE NOTE: our address has changed : New Address: 17593 Highway 145, 
Dolores CO. 81323 

Prayer Request: Spiritual Growth and Salvation of Mexican Water Baptist Church 
Mission Opportunities to share of Burden and become fully supported. 

Gavin Spencer as he attends Texas Independent Baptist College 
We thank you for your faithful support and continued prayers. 

Sincerely yours, Andy & Danyell Lahmann 

http://www.lahmannfamilymissions.com/
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Our mailing address is: 
17593 State Highway 145  

Dolores CO  
81323 
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